      Cyngor Cymuned Dwyriw Community Council

Minutes of the Meeting of Dwyriw Community Council held on 
Wednesday 1 July 2020 at 7.00 pm via Zoom  

Present: Cllrs Heward (Chair), Gethin, Owen, Francis, Hawtin, County Cllr Heulwen Hulme and the Clerk Sarah Yeomans 

Due to the current situation regarding Covid-19, the Council held a short meeting via Zoom to attend to a small number of essential matters.

1.	Apologies for Absence
	Cllrs Davies, Jerman and Booth
2.	Declarations of Interest
	None
3.	Finance
	a) Account balances and budget update
	The current account contains £4,448.40 and the deposit account £522.84
	Two payments were approved for payment and would be made when possible: 
		Vision ICT – website renewal £156.00 – Cheque 100498
		Beryl Foulkes – internal audit £50.00 – Cheque 100499
	b) Approval of the Annual Statement of Accounts and Annual Governance
	Statement These documents had been circulated by email before the meeting.
	All those present were happy to approve the accounts and the governance	statement and the Clerk would finalise the details and send them to the Auditor.

4.	Planning
County Cllr Hulme gave an update on recent planning applications in the Dwyriw area.
It was noted that the application by the Red Ridge Centre for an extension had now been withdrawn.
Councillors asked Cllr Hulme for an update on the situation at Swn y Nant in Adfa where new kerb stones had been placed at the edge of the highway. This had resulted in a potentially dangerous issue for agricultural vehicles turning in a certain direction.  It was reported that the highways officer has visited the site and declared it to be a planning matter but the assigned planning officer, Luke Jones, has deemed it was not ‘essential travel’ for him to visit the site at present.
Councillors were concerned about the possibility of an accident occurring at this site and where the responsibility would lie should this happen.

5.	Any other urgent matters to be reported
It had been reported to the Clerk that a small section of the burial ground wall at Llanllugan had collapsed into the field a few weeks ago. The Clerk will check with the owner of the field to determine how urgent the need for repair is. 

There being no other business the meeting closed at 7.35pm


